

March 3, 2025

Dear praying friends,

We are now at 90% support and are coming near to the close of deputation! We are so close! Only 11 more meetings remain in March and April until we finish deputation. It would only require about 10 more churches to take us on for us to be fully supported on the field. Our key money is fully funded (to help us to get an apartment when we arrive), and our moving fund is not quite halfway funded. We have already been able to purchase some of the necessary items for when we fly out. Please pray that God supplies the remainder.

God has opened up a door of opportunity for us to get to South Korea at an earlier date than originally planned. Rather than leaving for Korea in the first week of June, we will instead be flying out on April 29<sup>th</sup>. Thankfully, we were able to get a direct flight from Chicago to Incheon. This is exciting for us since we will arrive on the mission field sooner, but it will also limit the amount of time for us to prepare our luggage and clean out our apartment. Please pray that stress is kept to a minimum and productivity to a maximum.

We have already been coordinating with various contacts on the field to iron out the logistics of our arrival. Our first task when we arrive in the country will be to get a foreigner card. Everything starting out will depend upon this. It is needed to get a bank account, phone number, apartment, etc... We will be able to schedule an appointment for it as soon as we land.

We want to thank every church that has already invited us to present our ministry to your church and vowed to pray for our family in our efforts to minister in a foreign country. We especially want to say "thank you" to every church and individual who has pledged regular financial support so that we can get to and stay on the mission field. It means so much to us to have an army of people behind us in our home country on bended knees to God on our behalf. Lord willing, we will write our next prayer letter across the Pacific.

Serving the Lord,

Brian, Kaitlyn, Nathan, and Logan Delaney Missionaries to South Korea

Contact: Brian & Kaitlyn Delaney ph 309-838-1094 delaneys2korea@gmail.com Sending Church: First Baptist Church, 220 Illini Drive, Clinton, IL 61727, Pastor Jonathan Roberson Support Address: Macedonia World Baptist Missions, Inc., PO Box 519, Braselton, GA 30517